Fair Vote Canada Waterloo Region
September 29, 2021 Meeting
DRAFT MINUTES

Minutes of the monthly online discussion meeting Wednesday, September 29, 2021, 7:30 p.m.
Myron began the meeting by having participants introduce themselves.
Jenn Ross, Myron Steinman, Cathe Campbell, Peter KH, Lynne and Dan Carroll, David Dirks, Dave Arthur, Evan Rosamond
We talked about the success of the door-hanger campaign, particularly in Kitchener Centre and Waterloo. It was also pointed out that the media coverage in the Record and on radio was good.
Meeting with voters and recalling the past referendum failures indicated that there is a significant lack of understanding of the whole issue of electoral reform and a huge need for education of the public. It was mentioned that high school Grade 10 Civics classes are a good place to teach about our representative democracy and electoral systems. We have given presentations to classes in the past when invited.
We need to pursue our initiative in working with other local social groups in promoting electoral reform and, in particular, the creation of a National Citizens’ Assembly. We should also arrange to meet with our local MPs, especially Mike Morrice, Valerie Bradford, and Tim Louis and encourage them to support that process. We could ask through the discussion email list for volunteers to be part of a group to meet with each of those MPs. Lynne volunteered to meet with Mike Morrice and David D volunteered to meet with Valorie Bradford.
We then considered the nature and state of our several email lists – discussion and announcement. How to be added or removed from each. Frequency and nature of messages to each. Myron will check with Bob Jonkman and Aden Seaman and the issue will be considered at the October meeting. The existence of a FV chapters list was mentioned and could use some clarification.
It was determined that the minutes of this meeting would be sent to the announcement list for changes and/or additions. It would then be put up for approval at the October meeting before posting. It was also agreed to include an agenda with the announcement of the next meeting on Wednesday, October 27, at 7:30 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned, moved by Jenn and seconded by David D.


